From: Karen Lytle Blaha

To: Dan Holladay; Brian Shaw; Rocky Smith, Jr.; Nancy Ide; mengelberg@ocity.org; Laura Terway; Pete Walter;
Tony Konkol

Cc: Lorey, Robert; Baysinger. K.; Tori Goodwin; Anderson. Dennis; Ron Bistline; Linda & Ken; Sheila Decker

Subject: Proof of Canemah agreement

Date: Monday, September 26, 2016 7:55:48 PM

Attachments: CNA Minutes September 15, 2016.docx

Dear Oregon City Mayor, Commissioners, Tony Konkol, Pete Walter, Laura Terway, et al.,

Last evening I finally had an opportunity to view the Sept. 21 Commission meeting where time/place/manner of
cannabis dispensaries was discussed. To say that | was disheartened by what I heard would be a gross
understatement. That the Mayor said he didn't believe Canemah could agree on anything, and that he was at the
meeting, is wrong. He was at PART of the meeting; the part where we discussed the contentious Bylaws. For him to
further say that the letter | was directed to write to the Commission stating the CNA position was without backup,
e.g. minutes, and could have been simply my personal view, was essentially accusing me of falsely creating a
document. Oh, that one stabbed by heart, and I would surely like an apology. Pete Walter had asked for "approved
minutes.” | told him that we wouldn't have ratified minutes until the November meeting and could provide them at
that time for his files. | was disappointed he didn't report that to the Commission. The CNA Secretary has provided
me with the unratified minutes, which are attached. If the Mayor and Commission would like to hear the actual
digital tape of our meeting, with discussion prior to voting, we can supply that; would really love to play it.

| further contest the remarks and inference that Canemah had been contacted much earlier and was unresponsive. |
don't know who was contacted and when; | do know that fairly recently the CNA Chairman attempted to organize a
meeting that he cancelled because of what he called "lack of notice." Following that cancellation some of us
appreciated the opportunity to provide testimony and a petition when the Commission postponed its action, as it has
once again.

By the way, one of our thoughtful CNA Bylaws Committee members at our meeting on Sept. 21 offered the idea
that the Canemah Neighborhood Association adopt the bylaws of the McLoughlin Neighborhood Association and
simply change the name where necessary. There are similarities between us in terms of history and new
construction, and those bylaws are tested and seem to have worked well for the McLoughlin neighborhood. We are
hopeful that this can be a peaceful and healing accommodation by both sides after a brutal two-year contest. If any
of the commissioners can help facilitate this accommaodation, I'm sure it would be welcomed.

Most Respectfully,

Karen Blaha

514 4th Avenue
Oregon City OR 97045

PH: 503.557.1969
Cell: 503.989.8905
Email: blahak@comcast.net
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General Membership Meeting Minutes

Canemah Neighborhood Association

September 15, 2016
John Adams Fire Station, 624 7th Street, Oregon City


Call to Order 7:10 by Rob Lorey

Additions to the Agenda Karen Blaha, Marijuana Retail Store in Canemah

Community Updates

	Oregon City Police Department, Jason Pohl: 

		New Canemah officer will be Jason Lemons  jlemons@orcity.org 

		City-wide crime stats 

Reports	

	Treasurer’s Report by Karen Blaha: $1786 in Savings, $679.41 in Checking

	Approval of Meeting Minutes from June 16 meeting
	CIC Update by Dennis Anderson
	HRB Update by Ken Baysinger

Unfinished Business

	Report from Fund Raising Committee by Karen Blaha

Dessert Dash at CNA picnic raised $237

Tour of historic homes in Canemah, coupled with arts show deferred until 2017
Report on the Bylaws Committee

Rob stated that there was confusion regarding the location of the 9-8-16 meeting, resulting in two simultaneous meetings, one at South End Fire Station and one at John Adams Fire Station. Rob proposed that both meetings be declared void. Linda Baysinger called a point of order, stating that one meeting (the one at South End) had proper notice and should not be voided. Rob answered that “both meetings had a quorum and it should be up to the general membership to decide what to do.  Long debate followed regarding the legitimacy of the meetings, focusing on meeting notice given. Ken Baysinger asked how we can rationalize nullifying a meeting that was properly noticed, properly conducted, and properly documented.  Rob answered that some people have objections, so we should start over. Rob stated that a motion had been made to void both meetings, but a review of the audio reveals that no such motion was made. Ken Baysinger called a point of order asking for a citation from Robert’s Rules allowing the voiding of a valid meeting. Rob answered that there was a difference of opinion. With expert input from Karen Morey of the CIC and Mayor Holladay it was determined that proper notice was given for the South End meeting and not for the meeting at John Adams. The discussion with a show of hands, resulting in a 22-8 majority in favor of nullifying the 9-8-16 meeting.

A Bylaws Committee meeting will be held on 9-21-16 at South End Fire Station. 

New Business


Election of new Vice Chair

Two candidates: Ron Bistline and Tori Goodwin

Both candidates were given 4 minutes to speak

Voting was done by ballot (with voter’s names on reverse side due to Article VIII Section 5, which prohibits secret ballots)

Vote Tally: Tori Goodwin 25, Ron Bistline 13

	Discussion: Memorial for Oscar Geiszler

Dennis Anderson spoke of his discussions with the John Lewis in Public. Dennis also contacted the Parks Foundation in regards to the bench itself, which will cost about $1000. The Parks Foundation can set up a fund. Dennis will report as more detail is collected.

	Discussion: Items – Appointment of Ron Bistline as Liaison on Land Use Issues

		Steering Committee made that appointment at its August 17

Ron will communicate between CNA and the city, and keep the general membership updated on zoning, land use and related matters. Paul Edgar then proposed that there should be co-liaison positions, with one of them somebody who lives in a designated historic home. Rob tabled that issue for future discussion. Ken Baysinger clarified that Ron is in as liaison does not give him the authority to express opinions other than what the general membership authorizes. Rob added that Rob does not have independent authority to express opinions on behalf of the neighborhood. Extended discussion ensued, to clarify the nature of the liaison position. 

A motion was made by Scott Minton that Paul Edgar should communicate his input on current land use questions to Ron Bistline and direct him to transmit that information to the HRB. The motion was not seconded. Rob asked for a show of hands, and the motion carried.

	Discussion Item: Nextdoor Canemah website

Paul Edgar spoke about his position as “Lead” of the website. He recommended that people be responsible in what they post and keep our conversations within the Canemah page.

Dennis Anderson spoke of many abuses on the website and challenged Paul’s fitness to be lead, based on past performance, suggesting that he resign.

Rob suggested that this discussion be carried over to a future meeting.

Items Added to the Agenda

Karen Blaha explained the City Commission’s discussions regarding marijuana retail stores in Oregon City. Ken Baysinger made a motion to express to the city commission the neighborhood association’s opposition to allowing marijuana retail stores in Canemah. Second by Paul Edgar. Motion carried by vote. Karen will compose the statement.



Carolyn Rothschild asked to add another item to the agenda for discussion. Ken Baysinger stated that it is out of order, because Carolyn had not spoken at the opening of the meeting when additions were solicited, nor had she used the public comment portion of the agenda. Rob asked for a show of hands as to adding it to the agenda, and vote supported it. Paul Edgar spoke about the existence of a wetland area on a specific piece of property in Canemah. He handed out a statement proposing a motion. Rob said it would be put on the agenda for our next meeting.



Rob stated that the mayor had asked us to have a special meeting in October so that he can speak about measures on the November ballot in Oregon City. He called the meeting for October 20. Paul proposed that the wetlands discussion be added to the agenda for that meeting. No decision was made.

Motion to Adjourn  by Jim Riggle

	Approved by vote. Adjournment at 9:10.



Minutes by Ken Baysinger, Secretary
Canemah Neighborhood Association
September 18, 2016
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